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November 29, 2012 
 
Richmond Village (South) Limited 
3894 Prince of Wales Drive 
Nepean, ON   
K2C 3H2 

Attention:  Mr. Frank Cairo 

Dear Frank: 

Reference:  Western Development Lands, Village of Richmond (Ottawa), ON 
Amendments to the Concept Plan and Implications to the August 2012 
Transportation Brief 

 
Subsequent to the amendments to Richmond Village (South) Limited’s concept plan for the Western 
Development Lands in the Village of Richmond, this letter has been prepared to highlight the changes to the 
plan and to outline the implications to the conclusions of the Transportation Brief (TB) that supported the 
earlier concept. 
 
Background 
 
In August of 2012 GENIVAR prepared the Village of Richmond Transportation Brief (update to the June 21, 
2011 Transportation Brief) which supported Richmond Village (South) Limited’s concept plan for their Western 
Development Lands. 
 
The TB supported a draft plan application consisting of roughly 1,000 residential dwelling units located north 
and south of Perth Street at the western edge of the Village of Richmond.  Primary access to the development 
was proposed at a single access to Perth Street and through future roadway connections to adjacent lands to 
the south (Mattamy Homes) and, for the development areas north of Perth Street, through future roadway 
connections to adjacent lands to the north and to the west. 
 
Figure 1 illustrates the concept plan that accompanied the original TB.    
 
The GENIVAR TB concluded, 
 

 “The proposed Caivan Communities [Richmond Village (South) Limited] development will be built 
out steadily over the course of approximately 10 years.  As each phase is brought forward for site 
plan approval, individual TIA’s will examine the impact of the phase on the community and develop 
mitigation strategies.  The proposed access location on Perth Street is anticipated to be a roundabout 
and through the TIA’s for each phase, the warrants for this roundabout will be tracked.  This 
Transportation Brief shows the same conclusions as those found in the Richmond Village TMP, which 
found that the existing transportation system has sufficient capacity to support the proposed 
development within the Village of Richmond for many years. 
 
The current transportation network in the Village of Richmond operates with high levels of service and 
minimal delays to users.  No deficiencies exist that would prevent development from being initiated.  
As the development proceeds the transportation conditions of each phase will be discussed in greater 
detail in individual TIAs.  This will allow for the monitoring of the village network and for mitigation 
measures to be implemented as they are required.  It is recommended that the City approve Caivan 
Communities [Richmond Village (South) Limited] Draft Plan Application.” 
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Current Development Concept 
 
From a transportation impact perspective the current concept plan remains relatively the same as the original.  
The overall number of proposed residential units remains the same and the proposed access to Perth Street 
has been kept intact.  The areas north of Perth Street continue to allow for connections to the adjacent lands 
west and north of the subject development and the areas south of Perth Street continue to show connections 
to the Mattamy Lands to the immediate south.  The point at which the internal north-south collector connects 
to the Mattamy Lands has shifted slightly to the east, and as such, the Mattamy street pattern will need to be 
adjusted to reflect this.  In addition, two new pedestrian connections to the Mattamy Lands to the south have 
been illustrated as Blocks 70 and 71 on the revised concept. 
 
Figure 2   illustrates the revised / current concept plan. 
 
Conclusions 

 
The primary difference between the original and current plan is that the internal road network and lot pattern 
have been revised to allow for an optimal subdivision layout.  Furthermore, additional pedestrian connections 
to the Mattamy Lands to the south have been incorporated into the new plan.  These amendments, however, 
do not impact the transportation elements assessed as part of TB which supported the original concept.  It is 
also noted that additional transportation impact assessments will be required as each phase of the 
development proceeds through the development approvals process.     
 
It is concluded, therefore, that the findings of the Village of Richmond Transportation Brief, GENIVAR, August 
2012, continue to remain valid despite the changes to the draft plan concept submission.   
 

*** 
 
Should you have any questions with respect to the above please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
STANTEC CONSULTING LTD. 

 
 

Robert Vastag, MCIP, RPP  
Senior Transportation Planner  

robert.vastag@stantec.com 

Attachments: Figure 1, Figure 2 
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